
HARRINGTON OPERA HOUSE SOCIETY 
Minutes 

April 4, 2016 

 
The monthly meeting of the Harrington Opera House Society was called to order by President, 
Billie Herron at 7:00 p.m.   Present were Sheryl Stedman, Gordon & Billie Herron, Ed & Bunny 
Haugan, Carol Giles, Marge Womach,  Karen Robertson, and Linda Wagner.   
 
The minutes of the March 7, 2016 meeting were read. It was moved by Ed and seconded by 
Sheryl to accept minutes.  Motion carried 
 
Ed presented the treasurer’s report as attached. Moved by Gordon and seconded by Carol to 
accept the treasurer’s report. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
A,  Building Committee: 
Building engineer, Gordon, reported that Sheryl was able to facilitate installation of our phone line. 
The number is 253-4755 
 
Approval from L & I was finally received and the elevator has been ordered with delivery expected 
about April 18.  The elevator people made a visit last Thursday. For some reason the L & I people 
think we need air conditioning to keep the mechanical room cool.  Probably won’t do this. 
 
The wrong doors for the bathrooms were delivered incorrectly THREE times.  Therefore we will 
modify the wrong ones with the hope to add trim. 
 
The 4 x 4 Club hauled up the sheet rock for Jay to use in the bathroom in the auditorium.   
 
Despite a meeting with Avista and the electricians, we still have no answers.  Hopefully soon 
regarding an agreement on the wiring for the elevator. 
 
Construction supervisor, Maynard,  indicated that his company would shampoo the carpets so that 
item will be removed from our bid from Serve Pro for cleaning. 
 
B,  Advertising 
We will ask Joyce Mings to just say “call for prices” with the EDC advertising until we make a final 
decision on new rates. 
 
Music/Art: 
There have been no lessons due to spring break.  From now on, Heather Safe, will collect the 
money for the lessons.  The recital is on May 22. 
 
Other: 
We will need to get the piano from Paul Gilliland’s Spokane home. 
 
 
 



Events: 
May 4 we serve the Lions Club dinner.  We will work on a menu.  One suggest was pulled pork 
sandwiches. 
 
The quilt show is May 21 and the recital May 22.  Cleaning needs to be done!! Serve Pro will be 
here in the next few weeks. 
 
Saturday, June 4 at 7:00 p.m.,  is a performance by Bridges Home from Sandpoint.  Will need to 
advertise soon. 
 
Bel Canto, choral group with former resident, Jayne Ottmar, would like to return Saturday, June 25.   
Approval was given. 
 
Friday, September 23 at 7:00 p.m., the Needhams will be returning for a performance. This is Fall 
Festival Friday. 
 
October 8 is the wedding of Lance Strite and Jessica Siberian. 
 
October 22, pianist John Nilssen, will perform. 
 
Scott Kirby, pianist, poet and artist, will be here November 19. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
 
GOOD OF THE ORDER 
Billie reported that she met with the folks from Steinway and it was a very positive conversation. 
There is some interest in a private party purchasing the school piano but we are not at liberty to 
sell it. 
 
The video that Karen did of the piano delivery, etc. has been very well received with lots of views 
on Facebook and our website. 
 
The Executive Committee will meet at a future time to come up with a budget. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Linda Wagner, Secretary 
 

 
 
 
 


